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I would say things are picking up around here but that isn’t
exactly accurate. There are some things going on but a good
may of them aren’t good. With a focus on the weird Puppet
stuff, whatever the Dupps are doing and Jeff Jarrett as a
focal  point,  the  show  isn’t  exactly  thrilling  content.
Hopefully it improves here though so let’s get to it.

Here is last week’s show if you need a recap.

We open with Jeff Jarrett smashing a bunch of people with
chairs (as he did to end last week’s show). He says the NWA
World Title is his and he wants Ken Shamrock out here right
now. Shamrock is in the back and yells at Bob Armstrong,
saying he’s going to the ring. After heading towards the ring,
Shamrock locks a door and has a rather muscular man stand
guard. Bill Behrens comes to the ring instead and suspends
Jarrett, who chairs him in the head. Now Shamrock gets in for
the brawl but some wrestlers come out to break it up, allowing
Jarrett to chair Shamrock in the head.

Commentary previews the show.

Amazing Red vs. Low Ki

Red  snaps  off  some  armdrags  to  start  and  then  kicks  Ki
outside. Back in and a middle rope clothesline drops Ki but
he’s right back with a hard kick for two of his own. A
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butterfly suplex into a double underhook crank has Red in
trouble but he fights right back out. Red goes up top, where
Ki pulls him into a hanging dragon sleeper for some rather
painful cranking.

They trade kicks to the head until Red’s hat flies off, which
has him so annoyed that he hits a quick standing shooting star
press for two. The Code Red gets two more but Ki strikes away,
only to get dropped with a spinwheel kick. Red’s corkscrew
moonsault misses though and the Ki Krusher 99 finishes for Ki
at 7:29.

Rating: B. This is how you make someone into a bigger deal as
Red was in there hanging with someone who almost won the X-
Division Title last week. The perk of a promotion still being
this new is that people can still make an impact in a hurry.
That’s what Red did here and it was a heck of a match as the
show kicks off fast.

Jeff Jarrett tries to get back stage but is blocked by the
rather muscular man.

Hot Shots vs. Chris Harris/James Storm

Earlier today, Harris told Storm that the cowboy stuff was
stupid and he better not fire those cap guns. The fight starts
on  the  floor  and  we  settle  down  to  Storm  headscissoring
Stevens. Harris comes in with a spear and a belly to belly,
but O’Reilly sends him outside. A drop onto the barricade has
Harris in trouble for a change though and a dropkick gives
O’Reilly two back inside.

Stevens hits a handspring elbow for two of his own, only for
O’Reilly to miss (meaning hits, but only because Harris didn’t
roll away face enough) a moonsault. It’s back to Harris as
everything breaks down, with Storm hitting a reverse tornado
DDT. Harris’ northern lights suplex is enough for the pin at
5:19.



Rating: C. This was the latest win for Harris and Storm, who
are rising up the ranks rather quickly. Well as many ranks as
you can have so soon in a company’s history. You can tell
there is a chemistry there and that is something that can take
them a rather long way. The match was nothing of note though,
as the Hot Shots just didn’t have much going on.

Post  match  the  Hot  Shots  jump  them  from  behind  for  the
beatdown.

Ken Shamrock wants Jeff Jarrett.

Apolo vs. Brian Lawler

Thankfully Lawler doesn’t get to talk before he slams Apolo go
start. Apolo is back up with a slam of his own and Lawler is
not pleased. A Sky High gives Apollo two so Lawler goes back
to the Memphis playbook with a foreign object. Some choking on
the ropes keeps Apolo in trouble and a middle rope dropkick
makes it worse. The chinlock goes on for a bit before Apolo is
back up with a running shoulder. The legdrop gives Apolo two
but the TKO is countered into a reverse DDT. Lawler, with his
mouth bleeding, stops to dance…and is promptly rolled up for
the pin at 7:06.

Rating: C. Again, Lawler just isn’t much in the ring and that
hasn’t changed no matter what he’s been doing. That kind of
style works in a place like the old Memphis territory and
there is nothing wrong with it, but it’s not working here.
Throw in the fact that he was just Grandmaster Sexay about a
year ago and still acts the same way and it’s not exactly
clicking. At least he wasn’t ranting about Jerry Lawler for
once, as that isn’t working in the slightest.

Post match Lawler beats up Don West because that’s what a
villain should do. There is still no security but Lawler lets
him go anyway.

Here is K-Krush and we get a montage of him hanging…well



actually just Norman Smiley and Scott Hall. Back in the arena,
Krush talks about how he doesn’t want to go by this name
because THEY gave it to him. He is being held down by THEY in
the back before talking about Allen Iverson (he’s wearing an
Iverson jersey) and says that like Iverson, he’s the TRUTH.

After talking about Mike Tyson and OJ Simpson, Money Brown (to
what would become Abyss’ music) interrupts to brag about his
own football career. Krush can blame everyone he wants, but
maybe he’s just not all that. The challenge is issued but
Truth (seems to be his official name) isn’t interested. The
brawl is on and Brown easily clears him out.

We recap the issues between AJ Styles and Jerry Lynn. They
hate each other but work well together, which is why they’re
still Tag Team Champions. A lot of brawling has ensued.

We  get  a  sitdown  interview  between  Styles  and  Lynn  from
earlier today and, after the video doesn’t work the first
time, they talk about how they still don’t get along. Tonight,
they have to get together to retain the Tag Team Titles.

Tag Team Titles: AJ Styles/Jerry Lynn vs. Flying Elvises

The Elvises are challenging and Sonny Siaki is on commentary.
Lynn and Estrada trade arm control to start until until Lynn
elbows  him  in  the  face  and  grabs  a  running  headscissors.
Styles adds a running knee to the face and a legdrop gets two.
An elbow to the jaw gives Styles two more but Estrada gets in
a slam, allowing the rather necessary tag off to Yang.

Lynn comes back in to knock Yang into the corner, setting up a
tilt-a-whirl backbreaker for two. What looks like a top rope
cutter from Styles…just kind of crashes down and Yang sends
him outside for a heck of a clothesline. Back in and a Koji
Clutch keeps Styles in trouble, setting up Estrada’s knee to
the ribs for two. The banged up ribs are dropped over the top
rope for two and a Lionsault connects for the same.



Another rather slow motion knee drop into a slingshot hilo
gets two next two, followed by the logical abdominal stretch.
Styles tries to fight back but Lynn gets knocked off the apron
so the beating can continue. A kick to the face gets Styles
out of trouble though and it’s back to Lynn to clean house.
Lynn dives onto Estrada but Styles accidentally takes Lynn out
with a dive of his own. Lynn is VERY busted open but he’s fine
enough to come back with the slingshot Fameasser over the
ropes. That’s enough to pin Estrada, even as Styles is on top
for the Spiral Tap, and retain at 15:24.

Rating: B. Well hokey smoke, a wrestling match broke out on
this show. It really shouldn’t be any surprise that Styles and
Lynn work this well together as they’re incredibly talented
but at the same time the Elvises are right there with him to
make their side work. This was a rather good match and one of
the better things the promotion has produced so far.

And now, Glenn Gilbertti has a talk show. After referencing
Joey Maggs, Gilbertti talks about how much success he has had,
all while commentary WILL NOT SHUT UP about how Gilbertti
isn’t a star, continuing to completely undermine the entire
joke. Anyway, Gilbertti is help AJ Styles be more athletic,
show Ken Shamrock how to be charismatic, and Tennessee how to
be smart. Next week, it’s the debut of Jive Talkin. Just in
case we didn’t have enough comedy acts.

Ken Shamrock and the muscular guy….are cut off by a camera
cut.

Simon Diamond/Johnny Swinger vs. Monty Brown/Elix Skipper

Skipper kicks away at Diamond to start and it’s off to brown
for  a  Flip,  Flop  And  Fly  of  all  things.  Swinger  gets  a
clothesline from the apron to take over on Skipper and some
rolling suplexes into a gordbuster gets two. Skipper gets in a
shot to the face though and it’s Brown coming in to clean
house. Diamond drops Brown from behind but a quick Alpha Bomb



gives Brown the pin at 5:34.

Rating: C. Yeah I think they know what they have here with
Brown, as he’s such a ball of charisma and an athletic freak
on top of that. You don’t get someone like that very often and
TNA would be smart to push him even harder. Other than that,
Diamond and Swinger are good choices to put out there as
designated victims as they work well together.

Post match The Truth comes in to jump Brown and choke him out.

The Dupps don’t have a match tonight but intentionally bump
into Goldilocks, which is supposed to set up a match. Instead
Bo goes after the muscular guy and a match is made.

Bo Dupp vs. Ian Harrison

Stan Dupp is on commentary as the rather big Harrison powers
Bo into the corner. A suplex gives Bo a breather but Harrison
easily slams him down. Some forearms just annoy Harrison, who
comes back with a powerslam for the pin….despite the referee
looking confused, at 2:59. Or was it a DQ when Stan ran in?
Not that it matters as the Dupps are done for the night and
that’s a good thing.

Post match the Dupps go after Harrison, who clears them out
with ease. Harrison was every generic monster power wrestler
you can imagine. Great physique, but nothing that is going to
seem interesting.

With Harrison in the ring, Ken Shamrock and Jeff Jarrett can
finally brawl. It’s broken up just as fast.

We get a pretty long recap of Sabu beating Malice in a ladder
match to become the new #1 contender.

NWA World Title: Ken Shamrock vs. Sabu

Shamrock is defending and hits him in the face to start.
Commentary explains that to even this out, it is Ladder vs.



Submission, which means Shamrock has to win by submission and
Sabu has to win by climbing a ladder to get the belt (because
of course they have to make this more complicated). Sabu grabs
a kneebar, suggesting that he can win by submission as well,
only for Shamrock to fight out and kick him in the head.

Shamrock is back with a kneebar of his own as we’re told that
Ricky Steamboat will be in charge next week. Sabu’s armbar is
reversed into a kneebar, with Sabu getting to the ropes. Sabu
gets knocked outside where he grabs a ladder, which is kicked
into his face. They fight up to the stage for a few seconds
before Shamrock is sent through the barricade.

Shamrock is laid onto a table but Sabu takes too long setting
up a dive, meaning he only hits table. Now Shamrock gets to go
up (as Ladder vs. Submission is already getting confusing) and
grabs the belt…but the lights go out. Cue Malice to chokeslam
Shamrock off the ladder and grab the belt, which makes the
bell ring at 9:31.

Rating: D. They had some hard hitting stuff in there, but when
commentary can’t explain the rules, it might be proof that
they don’t nee to be there. The idea of ladder vs. submission
only makes so much sense in the first place, as there was no
reason to change it from being anything other than a regular
match. And then the ending is someone pulling the title down
because…I have no idea what is going on in this whole thing.

Overall  Rating:  C+.  Things  might  be  inching  in  the  right
direction here as there was enough focus on the better, more
interesting things. At the same time, there are still enough
bad things (submission vs. ladder, the Dupps, Gilbertti’s talk
show, anything with Lawler and more) to hold it down. I’m
certainly not optimistic, but things could be a lot worse.

 

 



Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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